
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ACCEPT report from the Health Services Department, Public Health Division, on their
efforts to prevent the spread of HIV infections and other diseases and the Needle Exchange
Program, as recommended by the Family and Human Services Committee. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
None. 

BACKGROUND: 
On December 3, 2012 the Family and Human Services Committee received a report from
the Health Services Department, Public Health Division on their efforts to prevent HIV
infections and other infectious diseases through the efforts of the Needle Exchange
Program. The Committee accepted the report and asked that it be forwarded to the Board of
Supervisors for their review and acceptance. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 

None 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/08/2013 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Dorothy Sansoe,
925-335-1009

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  8, 2013 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: STACEY M. BOYD, Deputy

cc:

C.187

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Family and Human Services Committee

Date: January  8, 2013

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Update on the County's HIV Prevention Efforts and the Needle Exchange Program



CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT: 

None 



ATTACHMENTS
Report 
Power Point 


